
 

 
Kingswood Elementary 
School Advisory Council 
 
Minutes for February 21, 2023 

Present:  Andria Briand, Carrie McBay, Keely Hollis, Vanessa Valentini, Joanne Treen, Jacklyn O’Leary, 
Kelli Crocker, Martha Walsh, Alexis Lister, Rhonda Izzard 
 
    

# Topic Discussion Decision/Action 

1 Call to Order/Approval 
of Agenda 

Meeting called to order at 5:34 pm  

2 Approval of Last 
Meeting’s Minutes 

1st Kelli Crocker 
2nd Martha Walsh 

 

3 Business Arising from 
the Minutes 

None  

4 Reports Principal’s Report 
 

1. School update 
824 students 
77 Pre-primaries 

 
2. What’s Happened 

Read-A-Thon was a massive success! 150000 
minutes read, and over $10,000 raised. Three 
teachers’ names were drawn for the opportunity 
to throw a pie in the face of the admin team during 
an assembly. The money raised from the Read-A-
Thon will be put toward busses for field trips, 
recess, and lunch equipment (balls etc.) and games 
for rainy days spent inside.  
 
Looking into to buy some books from Tattletales 
Book Store.  

 
Assemblies: Goat Works (Gr. 4-6 workshops) 
P-3 will have a couple of different assemblies. 

 
ERS meeting: larger items bought (safety signs) as 
well as prizes such as Bike helmets and arm bands. 

 
PSA Bingo a success. The young student who won 
the giant Pikachu was absolutely thrilled.  

 



 
A Lockdown Drill was held, and it went well. The 
police officer assigned to the school was impressed 
with how smoothly it went. 

 
There were 6 class trips to the oval, a couple trips 
to the museum and two classes to the pottery lab. 

 
3. What’s Coming Up 

Bike Safety Week is coming up. There will be a 
poster contest with the winners of the contest to 
be awarded prizes. Hopefully some of the posters 
can be turned into signs for outside the school. 
 
Thursday, February 23, 2023, will be the Primary 
French Immersion Question & Answer session 
which will be hosted by Andrea Briand via Zoom. 

 
Registration for schools: 
Due to the boundary and grade re-configuration 
process related to the Broad Street schools, the 
Charles P Allen Family of Schools’ registration 
period is paused until March. However, Power 
School is open and there are registrations in the 
que.  

 
March Break, Assessment and Report Card Day are 
all upcoming in the month of March. 

 
4. SSP 

Andrea Briand provided a report about the how 
the goals were tackled and what successes and 
challenges were observed in Cycles 1 and 2. 
 

5 New Business The re-configured school boundaries, inclusive of 
Broad St. have been established and released to 
the public.  
 
It is confirmed that the Kingswood pre-primary 
program will be at the school and Excel will be 
available to pre-primaries starting in September 
2023. 
 
More information about the transition process to 
the new grade configuration and the new school 
should be available at the next meeting in April. 
 

 



 

6 Next Meeting Date and 
Adjournment 

Next meeting set for April 18, 2023 
Meeting Adjourned at 6:23 pm 

 


